



Minutes of the Meeting of the Strategy and Resources Committee of the Methodist Council held at Methodist Church House on 29 November 2012
Present: 
Prof Peter Howdle (Chair), Mr Ted Awty, The Revd Anne Brown, Mr Adrian Burton, 

The Revd Eden Fletcher, Mrs Rachael Fletcher, Mr Andrew Gibbs, The Revd David Goodall, Dr Ian Harrison, Mrs Alison Jackson, The Revd Dr Stuart Jordan, Dr Daleep Mukarji, Mrs Heather Shipman.  

Non Voting members: The Revd Dr Martyn D Atkins, The Revd Gareth Hill, Mr Nick Moore, The Revd Gareth J Powell, Mr Doug Swanney 
In attendance: 
Ms Ann McGovern (minutes) 
Part attendance:
Mr Siôn Rhys Evans
Devotions were led by Heather Shipman
12.4.1
The Minutes and the Confidential Minute of the meeting on 17 September 2012 were agreed as a true record and signed by the Chair.   

12.4.2
Matters Arising [SRC/12/34] - The list of matters arising was received and noted.  
12.4.2a
(11.3.8b) The Pension Fund Investment Committee  

The Committee noted that the Trustees were carrying out a root and branch review of their existing Investment Policy and had taken into account the previous request from the SRC.   

The Committee agreed that this item can therefore be dropped from the Matters Arising list.
12.4.2b
Wesley College Bristol.  

The Committee noted the sale was completed on 19 October 2012. 

12.4.2c
Cost Benefit Analysis of new Finance Database [SRC/12/36]
The Committee noted that the new system went live as planned in September. 
 Benefits include:

Improved capability to support the requirement for more effective financial information to Connexional oversight and governance bodies, in particular the FSC and Investment Committee.
Greater visibility of management information to support decision making by budget holders.
The creation of a more flexible chart of accounts structure that enables the Connexional Team to report more efficiently on funds and projects.

Phase 3 will include consolidating procurement so that there is a more streamlined system with fewer suppliers.  

The Committee asked the Development and Personnel Sub Committee to look at finance staff salaries to check that they are competitive.  
The Committee formally thanked the Staff, Project Manager and Consultants for their efforts. 


The Committee passed the following resolution:

36/1.  The SRC endorses the paper and notes the proposed changes to Finance Office staffing structure
12.4.2d
Methodist Church House update on maintenance plan [SRC/12/37]

The Committee noted that:


The Quinquennial Report had been received, and broadly confirmed both the good condition of the building and the cycle of work outlined in the 10 year Maintenance Plan.
The MCH Management Committee had authorised the seeking of Fee Tenders for a Chartered Building Services Engineer to conduct a thorough audit of energy usage. 
It is anticipated that such a report would be received by late summer 2013.


The MCH Management Committee is in agreement with the changes to the Memorandum of Terms of Reference of the Management Committee and will set in train a process for the recruitment of new members of the Committee. 

The MCH Management Committee would find it helpful if the member from the SRC was one of the Connexional Treasurers. 

The Committee agreed to recommend that Andrew Gibbs serve on the Management Committee.


The revised Terms of Reference will be presented to the report to the January meeting of the Methodist Council.
12.4.2e
Property Consents

The SRC appointed David Goodall to the Consents Team.
12.4.2f
Team Work Plan 2012-2013 [SRC/12/38]

The SRC had made a commitment to monitor the plan and noted that there was no slippage.
12.4.3
Report on the meeting of the Methodist Council on 17-19 October 2012

The Committee noted that:

The Council met with the Mission Council of the United Reformed Church for the first two sessions and there was a useful presentation of the different histories and development of the two Churches. 
 There had been some surprise by a number of Council members that the changes to the Senior Leadership of the Team had been so extensive. This highlighted the constant need for clear communication and clear understanding of delegated authority.  

There had been a brief discussion of Governance Structures, and the possible need to review the relationships between the Council and the SRC.  
The Council had spent some time in groups discussing the central budget, Connexional finances and priorities.

The Discipleship and Ministries Learning Network had been discussed in small groups and responses were collected for the Implementation Team. 
The Implementation Executive formally appointed.
It had been recommended that the Conference of 2014 should be held in Birmingham.

12.4.4
Internal Audit [MC/12/39]


The Committee noted: 

The Audit Committee had recommended that the Governance Scrutiny Group of the Connexional Grants Committee be wound up and the Audit Committee take over the function with one person from the former being co-opted on to Audit Committee.


The Committee passed the following resolution:
39/1. 
The SRC recommends to the Methodist Council that an internal audit function be established as outlined within the paper and that £20,000 be entered into the 2013-14 budget in order to engage a suitable firm of accountants or a consultant.

12.4.5
Establishing the Discipleship and Ministries Learning Network – update and work plan [SRC/12/40]

The Committee noted that:

There had been a recommendation from the FSC that a dedicated Project Manager be appointed.
There was an assurance from the Connexional Secretary that Siôn Rhys Evans was running the project and that two other staff had received training in project management.

The Implementation Team itself provides an infrastructure of project management with Siôn providing virtually weekly updates.

The Implementation Team has instructed an experienced HR consultant. 
There are strategies in place to ensure that the Implementation Team continues to inform staff of progress. 

The Implementation Executive would have delegated authority to act as Managing Trustees of the Methodist International Centre, Hartley Victoria College Executive Committee and the York Institute of Community Theology from 1 December 2012.

The Committee noted the proposals set out in Appendix 1 and Appendix 2 of the Report.
The changes suggested would require changes to the Deed of Union and Standing Orders.
No budget had been provided for the SRC as requested in the minutes of 17 Sept. 2012.

The SRC determined that:

It required a detailed budget (preferably for 5 years) for the next meeting, and would require ongoing budgeting figures for income and expenditure as the project progresses. 
Details of income generating activities must be provided.
A clear critical path/timeline must be provided to show what has been achieved.
The next report to the Methodist Council should make clear what HR processes are in place and the situation regarding redundancy and redeployment.

It would be useful for the SRC to see some specimen job descriptions.

12.4.6
Ministers with Ill-Health [SRC/12/41]


The Committee noted paper SRC/12/41 and that:


The Financial costs of a recuperative year are high.


Such a year must be seen as a rigorous year which should result in critical reflection on ministerial practice.  

Robust measures should be in place to ensure that any Minister returns to service after the recuperative year.
12.4.7
Report from Finance Sub-Committee on 22 November 2012.
12.4.7a
Connexional Central Services Budget [SRC/12/42] 

The Committee noted that:

There had been gains on property values and increases in investment values and higher than predicted sales of ‘Singing the Faith’.  
The FSC had expressed concern over the fall in income which, although small, hides a large drop in legacies (down by 49%) and donations (down by 34%)  with the outturn for the year indicating an underlying deficit of £0.71m.  
The FSC had asked for a breakdown in the decline in donations to be prepared so that trends can be discerned.   
12.4.7b
Revised Terms of Investment for the Investment Committee [SRC/12/43]  


The comments of the Investment Committee, regarding the SRC’s previous remarks, were noted.  

There were no resultant changes to the Terms of Reference which would now be submitted to the Methodist Council in January.

12.4.7c
Review of Core Costs [SRC/12/44} 

The SRC approved the paper.

12.4.7d
Context of Establishing the Connexional Central Services Budget for three years commencing with 2013-2014 [SRC/12/45] 


The SRC confirmed the suggested programme of work in paragraph five of the report and the assumptions made in establishing the budget.

The Committee passed the following resolutions:
45/1 
The SRC recommends that for September 2013 the same cost of living figure of 2.15% shall be applied to lay staff salaries until the new annual pay review mechanisms are in effect.

45/2
The SRC instructs the Senior Leadership Group of the Connexional Team to make to the SRC annual recommendations regarding the Methodist Council annual pay increase awards as outlined in this paper, using criteria in paragraph 14, based on a cost of living figure indexed by CPI and AWEI, as for ministerial stipends.

45/3
The SRC encourages the Senior Leadership Group of the Connexional Team to carry out a review of the existing incremental awards system and identify the key principles that might be incorporated in a revised system, bringing a report to the SRC no later than February 2014. 
12.4.7e
The Committee expressed thanks to Maureen Sebanakitta and the Finance Office staff for the production of the Annual Consolidated Accounts to year ending 31 August 2012. 

12.4.8
Senior Leadership Roles [SRC/12/46]

The Committee noted:

The paper reflected work in progress, the SLG were covering a number of roles identified in the paper in different ways. Some tasks have been delegated to ex Presidents and Vice-Presidents.  
The former Secretary for External Relationships, Christine Elliott, had built up a tremendous rapport and strong working relationships with overseas partners over the years and that this could not be easily replaced.
12.4.9
Report on the Development and Personnel Sub-Committee

The Committee noted that:
The D&PSC would look at Remuneration of the lay members of the Senior Leadership Group in conjunction with the Job Evaluation Committee.  A report will be made to the SRC in March.
As regards salaries for the Team in general the D&PSC reported that:  
The entire salary grading structure has quite narrow grades.

There are difficulties for a staff member to progress on the salary scale unless they are promoted.
The salary scale does not reward staff for professional qualifications or line management responsibilities.  
The D&PSC had been asked to consider the issue of Mission Partners and the nature of their employment as some partner churches had been asking about employing Mission Partners.  
Staff in the World Church Relationships Team would liaise with the Sub-Committee on the employment status of lay Mission Partners

12.4.10
Any Other Business

It was noted that: 
The Connexional Team would not be responding directly to recent letters in the Methodist Recorder regarding the Fruitful Field Project.  

12.4.11
Dates of Future Meetings

Wednesday 6 – Thursday 7 March 2013 at Royal Foundation of St Katharine’s, London

Thursday 25 April 2013 at MCH


